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This Week’s Worker Bees

Presiding ......................... Roger Dolan
Team Captain ............. Valerie Ridgers
Speaker Intro.................. John Gardner
Thought/Pledge............... Pam Raumer
Visitors  Intro................... Hari Boukis
Bulletin Editor............. John McClintic
Next Bulletin Editor.... John McClintic

Roving Microphone......... Hari Boukis
Set-Up/Take-Down..... Dennis Hughes
Song Leader...............
Ticket Sales................. Larry Palmieri
Birthdays..................... Andy Marshall
Anniversaries.................
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Upcoming  Events

Today:  Investigation of Complex Accidents
Guest Speaker, Brad McGoran

Visit Us On The Web at:  www.rotarywc.org
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Birthdays

Upcoming Meeting Programs

June 11  Volunteer and Emergency Service
Auxiliary Scholarships, Marion Kenyon

June 18  Walnut Creek Fire Chief, Keith
Richter

June 25  No Meeting.

July 2nd  Club Meeting.  We will hold our De-
motion Party for President Roger at the first
meeting of the new Rotary year.  See Barry
Slavin if you want to help with this event.
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Demotion Celebration at our Reg-
ular Club Meeting, Tuesday, July
2nd

Open the new Rotary year with a fitting trib-
ute to outbound President Roger.  This
year’s demotion celebration will be held dur-
ing the regular Club meeting at Heather Farms
Garden Center on Tuesday, July 2nd.  We will
have fun, camaraderie, hijinks, highlights of
the year, and a special menu for lunch.  A
sign-up sheet will be circulated starting the
beginning of June.  See Barry Slavin  if you
would like to assist with planning and activi-
ties.

Recognitions

Bob Nootbaar reports that an agreement has
been reached on a new conservation easement
with the County Flood Control district.

Roy Hjersman reports that Frenchy Arrell
was spotted as Grand Marshall in the Brook-
ings, Oregon, Memorial Day parade.

Marv Epstein announced the birth of grand-
child #10; and Oscar Wu announced the birth
of grandchild #1.

Tom Grimm enjoyed a recent trip to Bu-
dapest and Prague, including having his train
leave a station early while he was taking a
quick snack break.

Pam Raumer and Tom Tarkoff graduated
to Blue Badge status.

Anniversaries

Congratulations to the following Rotarians cel-
ebrating wedding anniversaries in May:  Rem-
son Barnard, Wolfgang Heinritz, and Jim Cam-
pana.  Wolf reminds us that “a man is not com-
pleted until he is married; and then he is fin-
ished…”

Walnut Creek Foundation for
Youth Golf Tournament June 7th

Club members again will be playing in this an-
nual fundraising tournament at Boundary Oak
Golf Course.  $725 for a foursome or $190 in-
dividual. 11:45 am box lunch; shotgun start at
12:45pm.  No-host bar and buffet dinner after-
wards.

ARF Golf Tournament June 17th

The club has received a flyer on the Tony
LaRussa Animal Rescue Foundation (ARF)
celebrities golf tournament.  It is Monday June
17 at Chardonnay Golf Club, Napa.  $500
(Sponsorships $10k to $50k).  For more infor-
mation, call 925.296.3113.

Membership Dues

Members on the July billing cycle will be re-
ceiving their annual dues statements along with
donation forms for both the RI and Walnut
Creek Rotary Foundations early in June.  The
donation forms are to help remind you of Ro-
tary's goals in these areas and your commit-
ments.  The dues, however, are due by July 1st
and are late if not received by the end of July
so your prompt attention to them will be appre-
ciated.

ANNOUNCEMENTS Has your personal information
changed?

If your mailing address, telephone or fax num-
bers, email address, or other personal informa-
tion changes, please tell the Club Secretary,
Clint Collier, so that he can keep our records
up to date.  Contact Clint at the meetings or by
email to clintc@rotarywc.org.

Back Issues of the Walnut Leaf

Back issues of the Walnut Leaf are available
on the web site.  The current issue is usually
posted to the web by 10am every Tuesday.

Get Your Rotary Announcements
in the Bulletin:

Our regular publishing deadline is Sunday
night.  You can phone your bulletin announce-
ments to John McClintic by 9:00pm on Sun-
day to be sure to be included.  Call John at
930-7352 and leave your message on the an-
swering machine, or fax to 925-945-8932, or
email to johnm@rotarywc.org.


